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April 1, 2024

TO: Rio Dell City Council

FROM: Kyle Knopp, City Manager

SUBJECT:  Authorize an Additional Budget Appropriation and Change Orders of $50,000 for
Miscellaneous Road Patching Under the Agreement with S.T. Rhoades For a
Total Not to Exceed of $170,000.

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE CITY COUNCIL:

Authorize an additional budget appropriation and change order of $50,000 for miscellaneous
road patching under the agreement with S.T. Rhoades for a total not to exceed of $170,000; Or,

Take no Action.

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

On October 1, 2024 after a bidding process, the City approved an agreement with S.T. Rhoades
for a total not to exceed $120,000. The project involves paving Elm Street and also proposes a
smaller grind out and repave of part of the northbound lane on Wildwood Avenue that is
deteriorating faster than other sections of the Avenue. This smaller repair is adjacent to Elm
Street.

The City had been planning on participating in the 2025 regional slurry seal project for Center
Street near the school. However, there was a low level of participation from other jurisdictions
and staff also discovered some additional repairs needed to Center Street prior to slurry sealing.
Additionally the City Hall parking lot is in need of some patch repairing to prepare it for a slurry
seal. It is recommended that the Council approve the additional appropriation to make these
minor repairs. The project is currently scheduled for completion by June 30, 2025.
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